
The Vine Page 23 

 

Greetings to all and Blessed New Year! I am Bryan Tay and am 
glad that my wife Gek Luang and I have found our "citizenship" in 
JCC from 1 Dec 2019 after visiting for a year. 
 
We are amazed by how God led us to this vibrant church family 
after having lived in this neighbourhood for 20 years! We grew up 
with Lighthouse Evangelism for the first 15 years of our Christian 
faith together and moved on to PPHBC where we remained for 
about 20 years. So if we follow the pattern, we should remain 
with JCC for the next 25 years at least! I am currently moving in 
the adult training & education space, focusing on technology-
enabled learning. In the Vine team, I hope to be able to share my 
thoughts and reflections on topics related to Christian living via 

the letter and work with the team to engage and bless more people through the use of 
technology tools. I believe everyone has a life story to share but more importantly, for 
others to learn from. I look forward to seeing the fruit of our collective God-given 
wisdom, knowledge and abilities in strengthening one another as a church family and in 
so doing, shine for Jesus, starting with this neighbourhood. 
 

Hello, I am June Lim and I am excited to be a contributing writer 
for The Vine. I have a passion for writing and currently hold a 
position in corporate communications. I enjoy documenting 
personal stories and uncovering interesting perspectives. so 
please feel free to reach out if you have a story or message to 
share with readers of The Vine! 
 
Jia Ling here, as a new addition to JCC’s 
multimedia team, I will be helping out as 
one of the web masters. If I were a font, I 
would probably be a standard serif font 

(think Times New Roman) because I am a deadpan person 
who lacks a conventional sense of humour. Nonetheless, I 
believe it is an honour to be able to serve the Lord in whatever 
capacity I can. 
 
Jian Jing is 15 and an aspiring photographer.  If he isn’t at 
school or studying, he spends most of his time wandering the 

neighborhood snapping away with his Nikon D5100.  He loves 
street, architecture and portrait photography.  Recently, he also 
joined the MMM as a photographer, hoping to utilize the 
abilities that God gave him to good use. His smartphone’s lock 
screen is the 1 Corinthians 13:4-5 verse, “Love is patient, love 
is kind.  It does not envy, it does not boast, it is not proud.”  He 
hopes he can contribute to the loving family of JCC. 

 

 




